OAK PARK AND RIVER FOREST HIGH SCHOOL

201 NORTH SCOVILLE AVENUE • OAK PARK, IL 60302-2296

September 15, 2017

Dear Middle School Principals and Assistant Principals,

Welcome back to the start of another great school year. My name is Susan Johnson and I am the new Director of Student Activities at Oak Park and River Forest High School. As with years in the past, we have exciting plans for your 8th grade students to transition to High School. Please make a note of these important dates and events that will take place during the 2017-2018 school year.

HUSKIE TRANSITION TOURS

These sessions include an overview of information about OPRF, a tour of our building, current-student performances, and a Q&A session with an OPRF student panel.

<u>SCHOOL</u>	<u>DATE</u>	<u>TIME</u>
Julian & Roosevelt	Monday, 10/30	9:30-11:15
Brooks & Private/Parochial Schools	Tuesday, 10/31	9:30-11:15

TENTATIVE AGENDA:

9:15-9:30	8th Graders arrive & are seated in The Auditorium
9:30-10:00	Welcome and Student Group Performances
10:00-10:30	Upperclassmen Lead Tour
10:30-10:50	Information on Getting Involved in OPRF Programs
10:50-11:15	Q & A Session: 8th Graders can ask questions to current students

PARENT INFORMATION:

These tours in October are simply a time for the 8th graders to interact with current students, see some student performances, and receive a tour of the school guided by upper classman. **All students must be chaperoned either by a parent/guardian/designated chaperone or the middle school itself.** Private/Parochial School parents please RSVP at oprfhs.org/activities.

On **Tuesday, January 23rd, 2018** there is a thorough informational meeting where the students and parents learn what classes for which they are recommended, and hear an informational presentation about all that is needed to know for the following year.

On **Tuesday**, **February 6th**, **2018** students and parents are to attend the Open House where they can visit an activity fair and then will meet with their individual counselors.

We appreciate you making a note of these dates on your calendars and sharing these dates with your 8^{th} grade families too.

Many thanks,

Susan Johnson (City Leave Mark 1997) 424 2474

san Johnson

Director of Student Activities / (708) 434-3174 / sjohnson@oprfhs.org